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WORKSHOP ITEM SUMMARY SHEET 

VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING 
MAY 16, 2018 

 
 
 
Agenda Item: 
Review of the proposed Cooperative Agreement between Lee County and the South 
Florida Water Management District (SFWMD) regarding assumption of additional 
maintenance responsibilities. 
 
Phil Flood, Intergovernmental Representative of the SFWMD will be presenting. 
 
Description: 
There has been a concern that the revenues collected by SFWMD have not been used to 
the benefit of the Village.  A similar concern has been expressed by the City of Bonita 
Springs and Lee County.  As a result, our three organizations approached the State 
Legislature in the last session to transfer the taxing authority from SFWMD to the Big 
Cypress Water Management District.  In spite of considerable legislative support, the 
agencies involved were asked to attempt a negotiated settlement of this dispute.  The 
attached Cooperative Agreement is the product of those discussions. 
 
The agreement requires that the SFWMD: 

1. Assume the primary maintenance responsibility for a number of local 
watercourses, with the following of particular importance to Estero: 

a. The North and South Branches of the Estero River up to I-75, 
b. Halfway Creek, and 
c. Spring Creek. 

2. The work shall include cutting and removing vegetation and debris from the 
watercourse up to the top of bank, 

3. Maintaining the natural conveyance of each watercourse and will not preclude 
sediment removal where necessary to re-establish a reasonable or effective level 
of flood carrying capacity and functionality. 

The County would continue to be responsible for disposal costs. 
 
Importantly, the SFWMD does not assume any responsibility for navigational 
capabilities. 



Page 2 of 2 
 

 
 
 
 
Financial Impacts: 
Recently, these maintenance duties have been funded and performed by Lee County or 
the Village.  It is assumed that the SFWMD will pick up most of these on-going costs. 
 
Unrelated to this specific agreement is the Village payment to the County for Natural 
Resources services.  This agreement, in part, has covered some of these maintenance 
obligations performed by Lee County.   In discussions with the County, it has been 
suggested that we simply let that agreement expire (September 30, 2018), as a number 
of storm water maintenance duties will now be performed by the SFWMD.  The Village 
may then contract for certain services, not assumed by SFWMD, with the County or 
other service provider. 
 
Attachments:   
 1. Cooperative Agreement between the South Florida Water Management District 
and Lee County, Florida 
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